Meadowlake Village Homeowners' Association

www.meadowlakevillagehoa.com email: meadowlakevillage@verizon.net

P.O. Box 1583 Mont Belvieu, Texas 77580 Phone (281) 573-4027

May 30, 2020

Dear Resident,

As you are aware, the COVID-19 Pandemic has caused a delay in the opening of our pool. We are excited to announce that the pool will open on June 16, 2020. Normal operating hours will be Tuesday – Sunday from Noon – 8 p.m. The danger of exposure to the corona virus that causes COVID-19 exists. Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, we have made the following changes for this pool season.

- You must sign a waiver for each person who uses the pool. Use of the pool and its facilities is at your discretion. Please use caution and swim at your own risk. You may sign waivers during the pool tag times listed below or at the pool upon your first visit.
 - o Each swimmer must have a signed waiver on file to enter the pool area.
 - o Waivers for swimmers under the age of 17 years old <u>must be signed by a parent or guardian</u>.
- Only 25 members will be allowed at the pool at any given time. No guests will be allowed.
- You must reserve a time slot to swim. No walk-ins allowed. If you do not have a reservation, you will not be permitted to enter.
 - o Each resident will be allowed one time slot per day for 1.5 hours of swim time.
 - When reserving slots, you must reserve a slot for every member that will enter the pool area. Anyone who enters the pool area, must have a reservation no matter the age or intent to swim.
 - You must reserve a time to swim. Link to reservations will be on our website. Each Monday the following week's time slots will open up for reservations. Please do not reserve time slots if you don't intend to use them. With limited time slots please be mindful of others. If you fail to make use of your reservation more than 3 times, you will not be able to reserve a time slot for 2 weeks.
 - Visit www.meadowlakevillagehoa.com starting June 15th to reserve your swim time for the week.
 - Social distancing must be observed. Please maintain a minimum of 6' (six feet) of separation and distance from all individuals not within your household at all times.
 - Masks are recommended when you are not in the water. (Do NOT wear masks in the water.)
 - o Hand sanitizer will be available for use upon entry to the pool.
 - The pool will close for 30 minutes after each 1.5 hour time slot to be disinfected.
 - The showers, water fountain, and pool slide will be closed for use. It is strongly recommended that you shower at home before coming to the pool.
 - Bring your own chairs. The pool furniture will not be available for use.
 - You may not bring any food. Food consumption is not permitted in the pool area. Water or soda is permitted. The vending machines will not be available for use. No glass containers.
 - Restroom usage will be limited to 1 patron at a time with the exception of parent/guardian and child.

POOL TAGS

- If you had a pool tag last year and your dues are paid, your tag will be updated, but you must have a signed pool
 waiver on file to use the pool.
- If you need a pool tag:
 - Pool tags will be issued on Saturday, June 6th and Saturday, June 13th from 10 a.m. 2 p.m. Please bring current pictures of members of household which we will keep. If you are a renter, you will need to bring a copy of your lease agreement.
 - Only <u>one person</u> from each household may come to obtain a pool tag. Please do not bring the family.
 - Person obtaining pool tag must wear a mask.
 - We recommend bringing your own pen to fill out your card.